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It’s getting close to the end of term but there are still a lot of exciting experiences and community events 
happening here at Woy Woy Public School. Our Fathers’ Day Breakfast event a couple of Fridays ago 
was very well attended. Bacon and egg rolls were flying off the production line! It was wonderful to see so 
many children spending quality time with their fathers and other family members on the school grounds. 
Thank you to the dedicated teams of teacher and parent helpers that ran the event, and thanks as well to 
everyone who came and supported the event.  

Later that day, our Kindergarten students visited the Deepwater Court Retirement Village to help them 
celebrate Fathers’ Day with a couple of games of Bingo. We received a letter of thanks from Thea 
Brayshaw saying:  

“On behalf of the residents at Deepwater Court, thank you so much for your very welcome visit to us for 
Fathers’ Day. We so appreciate your visit bringing with you your lovely smiles and much happiness to our 
village.” 

It’s lovely to see the relationship between the school and the village continuing to blossom and I know that 
both students and residents alike derive a great deal of enjoyment and satisfaction out of the visits.  

Our Wonderful School Administrative and Support Staff (SASS) Team 

If you’d had occasion to visit the school office last week you may have noticed streamers, balloons, 
flowers and the like decorating the foyer and window. This was done in celebration of SASS Appreciation 
Week. It was an opportunity for the staff of Woy Woy Public School to acknowledge the wonderful work 
done by all of our School Administrative Officers (Melinda, Kath, Sandra), our School Administrative 
Manager – Linda, our GA – Macca, and all of the amazing School Learning Support Officers (SLSO’s) 
who work with children in classrooms. We consider ourselves incredibly lucky to have such dedicated, 
hard-working and professional people working in the school for the benefit of students and family and 
community members. They all do an absolutely amazing job and we as a staff were happy to be able to 
spoil them a little bit over the course of the week. Unfortunately, I’m sorry to report that our SASS 
members are not always treated with the respect they deserve. We understand that circumstances may 
arise in the day to day running of a school that may be inconvenient or frustrating for parents but I would 
like to respectfully ask that people remember not to take their frustrations out on the ladies in the office 
and to speak to them with the respect they deserve at all times. Let’s all do our best to model respectful 
interactions for the benefit of our children and for every member of our school community. 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Student Achievements 

I’m happy to say that there have recently been a number fantastic student achievements to report to you. 
We recently sent a team of six Year 5 students, including both boys and girls, to the Brisbane Water 
Secondary College STEM Challenge Day, and our team were awarded first place! Our Tournament of the 
Minds team, mentored by Mr Wolski, recently participated in a spontaneous challenge and presented their 
‘long-term challenge’ at the Tournament of the Minds at Newcastle Grammar School. They placed second 
in their chosen category of Social Sciences.  
 
Eight of our students will attend the Sydney North Athletics Carnival on Monday 17th (four of whom are 
members of our junior girls’ relay team) after having excelled at the Southern Central Coast Zone 
Athletics Carnival. Dayne Jennings of 5/6A was awarded the title of ‘Age-Champion’ for the 11 years Boys 
category. Congratulations Dayne! 
 
Unfortunately, Mr Graham’s Boys’ Soccer team were beaten by Neutral Bay Public School in their round 
of sixteen fixture last Friday but can be incredibly proud of the achievements in going so far in the state-
wide competition. Although they’re very disappointed, Mr Graham tells me that the boys have accepted 
the fact that they were beaten by a better team on the day and are proud of their achievements. Mr 
Graham himself talks with great pride about the commitment and sportsmanship displayed by his 
charges. He talks at length (and to anyone who’ll listen) about the fact that his team demonstrated that 
how you play the game is in fact more important than whether you win or lose. This is exactly the sort of 
attitude that we should be fostering in young sportspeople and the staff here are all very proud of the way 
in which the boys have conducted themselves. Well done boys and thank you Mr Graham for coaching 
and mentoring our young soccer players.  
 

Preschool News 

Ms Buckley informed the school community in a previous issue of the Namalata of the fact that our Quality 
Improvement Plan (QIP) for 2018 was submitted to the Early Childhood Education Directorate (ECED) on 
15th August. We now know that our Assessment and Rating will take place on Monday 17th September. 
The ECED will provide us with a draft assessment and rating report three to five weeks after this visit, and 
then a final report shortly after that. After a mandatory review period, the final ratings will be published on 
the national registers. 
 
I’m sure you’ll join me in wishing Mrs Lavers and Mrs Arnott all the best for Monday. As a school, we 
receive nothing but praise for the care they display and for the great job they do in the preschool. I know 
for a fact that they’ve left no stone unturned in preparing for the Assessment and Rating, and I’m 
confident that the assessor will be impressed when she sees the quality of the service they provide.  
 

Breakfast Club News 

I mentioned the establishment of the school’s Breakfast Club in the last edition of the Namalata. The club 
has been open for business on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings and has proved to be 
incredibly popular with the students. This past Wednesday we went through ten loaves of bread before 
the bell rang and the students made their way to class. We had been talking about how nice it would be to 
have a ‘cool touch’ conveyor toaster available to us and quickly realised that it would become an absolute 
necessity in order to keep up with the level of demand we were experiencing. Tina Jackson and I 
approached the P & C with the idea of asking for a donation towards obtaining the toaster and I’m pleased 
to report that the P & C have generously agreed to purchase the toaster and donate it to the school. I’d 
like to thank the P & C for their ongoing support of student wellbeing programs within the school. They 
recently contributed a dollar towards the fee for every student who attended the ‘Being Brave’ anti-bullying 
performance and regularly contribute to the purchasing of PBL rewards for students who have been 
demonstrating positive behaviour.  



They also make significant contributions to resources and infrastructure to support learning around the 
school. We’re very lucky to have such a dedicated passionate group of individuals. 

I’d also again like to acknowledge the contributions made by Bakers Delight Woy Woy who have 
generously agreed to donate loaves of bread to the school in order to enable the club to run.  

 

 

 

Kindergarten Orientation 

The Kindergarten Orientation process for 2018 Kindergarten students began earlier this term with open 
classrooms and parent information sessions. The process continues next term with official transition 
sessions, during which students participate in activities in the Kindergarten classrooms with this year’s 
Kindergarten teachers. These sessions take place in Weeks 1, 2, 3 and 4 in Term 4. More details will be 
provided in the lead up to the first session. Thanks to Mrs Lord for all of the hard work she has put into 
organising our Kindergarten Transition program this year. 

Please note that if you intend on enrolling your child or children in Kindergarten or in our preschool next 
year, please consider completing the requisite paperwork sooner rather than later. Preschool places in 
particular are filling up fast. 

Requests and Reminders 

Unfortunately, we have again had instances of parents taking other people’s children to task on the 
playground before or after school. I would like to remind people that it is the school’s policy that parents 
should never admonish other people’s children, but rather should let the teacher’s (or in some cases, 
members of the school executive) manage such situations in a calm, professional and balanced manner.  

Finally, Ms Buckley will be back on deck next Wednesday and Mrs Young, Mrs Williams and myself will 
return to our substantive positions. I’d like to thank Mrs Williams and Mrs Young for the outstanding jobs 
they have done as Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) and Relieving Assistant Principal (Stage 1) 
respectively. It’s been a pleasure working with them and relieving as principal for the past six weeks. 
Thank you all for your support.  

Regards 

Dan Betts  
Relieving Principal 
 
 

 
 

 
This week teachers have been teaching their students about how to ‘Be Safe’ when using the fixed play 
equipment during break times. Lessons have focussed on the importance of using the equipment 
sensibly, taking turns and keeping one’s hands and feet to oneself. Students have been reminded that for 
their own safety they are only allowed to use the equipment when a teacher is present and directly 
supervising them. It is important to note that the need for direct teacher supervision applies before and 
after school as well. The play equipment remains out-of-bounds before and after school and we ask 
parents and carers to discourage their children from using the equipment at these times. 
 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiA3cXRxbndAhVGbrwKHUu-AvYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://figtreegrove.com.au/stores/bakers-delight&psig=AOvVaw0WxMpfxPdRkD6Iwk_ozWqw&ust=1536981820776948


Next week, we will be teaching students how to ‘Be Cooperative’ during ‘eating time’ in their eating areas. 
Teachers will emphasise the need to sit down while eating food, to wait for or seek permission from the 
teacher before leaving the eating area, to put rubbish into the bin and to proceed to the silver seats if they 
need to finish eating after ‘eating time’ has ended.  
  
Students who successfully demonstrate positive behaviours when using the fixed play equipment during 
break times, and when eating their food during eating time in their designated eating area, will be 
rewarded with Win Bin tickets and stars on their Star Charts. 

Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Mr Betts. 

Mrs Michelle Williams  
Relieving Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
 
 
 

 
What an adventure we had last week on our Jenolan Caves / Bathurst excursion! The students had a 
fabulous time! The first thing we did was a tour of Mt Piper Power station, where we learned all about how 
electricity is made and sent to our homes. The children were very brave when they went up 15 stories in 
an elevator to see the furnaces. When we left our guide said ‘I love Woy Woy kids, you can come back 
anytime!’  
 
Next, we travelled around Mt Panorama and experienced what it must be like when the supercar races 
are on. After that we ventured out past Bathurst to Heritage Park. All of the students went on a tractor 
farm ride, watched the sheep and cattle show where we saw a sheep being shorn, milked cows and 
watched the farmer crack his whip. It was very exciting!  
 
We settled into our cabins, had showers and then dinner. The 
cooks thought our kids were the best behaved group ever and 
showed fantastic manners whilst gobbling down yummy 
schnitzels! After dinner we bought our souvenirs and had a 
bush dance. Once again, Hayley, the dance teacher, said the 
effort they put into dancing and having fun was better than 
any other group she has taught. The teachers were very 
proud of them. Off to bed and up early the next day to go to 
Jenolan Caves. The students toured the Lucas Cave and 
thoroughly enjoyed it. Many of them answered tricky 
questions about stalagmites and stalactites and showed a 
great deal of interest in the caves. Lastly, we then stopped off 
at Katoomba where we went on the Scenic Railway, which is 
the steepest railway of its kind in the world. There was a lot of 
screaming on the way down, but after coming back up, the 
general consensus was that they wished it had gone faster!  
 
Let me say a HUGE THANKYOU to Mr Smith, Ms Elliott, Mrs Taylor and Ms Davison who helped 
supervise and attend the excursion. Our staff always go above and beyond to enable your children to 
attend such events and give them lifelong learning experiences. Thank you also to our parent community 
for your support in providing the kids the opportunity to attend.  
 
Louise Rayner 
Assistant Principal - Stage 2 



 
 
   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
In our last newsletter we reported about the fabulous ToM team that came 2nd in the Tournament of Minds 
competition held on 26 August.  An error was made when listing the names of the team members.  Please 
find below the correct list of team members. Congratulations again! 
 
Tyson Cridland 
Lucia Keating 
Gemma Montelbano 
Dylan Smith 
Zak Graham 
Noah Hunt 
Vali Focas 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to our students from Woy Woy Public School who ably represented our school at the 
Science Invitational competition put on by BWSC Umina as part of National Science Week. 

Six Year 5 students from Woy Woy Public School attended the competition along with students from six 
other schools.  

Their aim was to design and successfully build three structures in limited time to solve a design problem. 
From the Egg Drop problem through to the Tower Design problem our six students showed they were up 
to the challenge. After much competition Woy Woy Public School were overall winners of the 
day’scompetition. Well done to the following children [from left to right]: Vale Focas, Hayley Flower, Ian 
Lumley, Erik Jahn, Easun Zhang, and River Quennelle. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 8 K-6 
Assembly. 
 

Name Class Name Class 

Saarah Mehdi K-6PC Harry Stanfield KRM 

Mia Paciano KM Charlee O’Hara 1CG 

Maya Sposito KW Jillian Lewry 1N 

Isabelle Sheppard 1S April Kennedy 2K 

Daina Clark 2B Ashton Boyle 3M 

Felix Adshead 2Y Mikaeli Zaragoza 3-6O 

Dylan Morrison 3/4R Rebecca Chang 4T 

Cameron Lewis 4E Tyson Cridland 5/6A 

Emma Cooley 5/6B Will Ellison-Oakes 5/6C 

Max McFarlane 5/6H   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 75, 100, 150, 175 and 200 nights of 
home reading! 
 
75 Nights  
Cohen Wentworth-Sheilds 2B, Jack Jones KRM 
 
100 Nights  
Cohen Wentworth-Sheilds 2B, Destiny Tabone-Zammit 4E 
 
150 nights 
Scott Lumley KRM, Bella-May Zurawski KRM, AJ Joffrin 2B 
 
175 nights 
Sidney Brannigan 2K (7.8.18) 
 
200 nights 
Sidney Brannigan 2K, Phoenix Stockwell KRM 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 

   

 

Woy Woy Public School celebrated a fun and exciting Book Week this term. We were lucky enough to 
have a visit from children’s illustrator Cheryl Orsini. She was very generous with presenting our library 
with several of her books. ‘The Magic Bookshop’ is an exclusive item, as copies are not even available at 
bookshops yet! The students enjoyed her humour and games and loved dressing up the teachers! 
Mrs Walker became Mrs Rainbow Dolphin and Mr Wolski became Mr Banker Magee. The students did a 
fantastic job of drawing them as characters in only one minute! Thankyou Cheryl for a wonderful day. 

There was even more fun to be had at the Book Week Parade under the COLA. Students and parents put 
so much effort in their character costumes this year. We had pirates, super heroes, Dr Suess characters, 
Harry Potter characters and classic characters like Little Red Riding Hood and Alice in Wonderland. 
Thank you to all the families who were able to purchase something from the Book Fair. The library will be 
able to buy some new books that the students have been asking for. A special thank you to the Colwell 
family for their kind donation and to the parents who donated their change.    

Mrs Walker and Mrs Cooper 

Term 3 

Week 9 Sep 17 Year 5 Aboriginal Cultural Continuum Excursion 

  18 Girls Rugby Wyong 

  20 Kindergarten Aboriginal Cultural Continuum Excursion 

  21 A Fiver for a Farmer dress up day with gold coin donation 

Week 10  25 Year 3 Aboriginal Cultural Continuum Excursion 

  28 Last Day of Term 3 



  



 

 

Some more information from the Got It program: 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Unity in Diversity  
Calendar for Cultural Diversity 

September 2018 
This month’s community language is Somali  

 
SUNDAY 2nd – NATIONAL DAY - VIETNAM 

SUNDAY 16TH – INDEPENDENCE DAY – PAPUA NEW GUINEA 
MONDAY 17TH – AUSTRALIAN CITIZENSHIP DAY 

FRIDAY 21ST – INDEPENDENCE DAY – MALTA 
MONDAY 24TH  – ZHONG QIU JIE/MID AUTUMN FESTIVAL (CHINA) 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to our Volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact Anne as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

 

 

 

Students cooked the following recipe this week 
and loved it!  They even renamed it ‘Cauliflower 
Nuggets’! 
 
Baked Orange Cauliflower 
 
Ingredients: 
½ head cauliflower, cut into bite-sized florets 
2 cups panko breadcrumbs 
2 large eggs, whisked 
 
Sauce (optional): 
2 tabs water 
¼ cup plus 2 tablespoons orange juice 
¼ cup sugar 
2 ½ tabs vinegar 
1/8 cup soy sauce 
1 garlic cove, minced 
¼ teas ginger 
1 teas Sriracha (Sriracha is a type of hot sauce or 
chili sauce made from a paste of chili peppers, 
distilled vinegar, garlic, sugar, and salt) 
1 teas ketchup 
2 teas cornflour plus 2 tabs water 
 
 
Method: 
Preheat oven to 180ºC.  whisk egg in a medium 
mixing bowl. Add ½ cup breadcrumbs to a 
ziplock bag. Line a baking tray with baking 
paper. 

 
Place cauliflower into egg, then into 
breadcrumbs, shake until covered.  Repeat until 
all cauliflower has been dipped and coated. 
Place all coated cauliflower onto a baking tray 
and bake for 15 to 20 minutes until dark and 
crunchy. 
 
To make the optional sauce: 
In a medium saucepan add all the ingredients 
except the last water and cornflour. 
 
Bring sauce to a low boil, stirring constantly. In a 
small bowl completely dissolve cornflour in 
water, then add to the mixture. Stir until sauce 
boils again and cook 
until sauce thickens.  
 
Drizzle sauce over the 
cauliflower. 

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 
 

 
 
Breaking News … 
 
At the General Meeting held on 12 September, it was agreed to purchase two stainless steel kitchen work 
benches for the school’s kitchen program and a conveyor style toaster (similar to those in hotels) for the 
Breakfast Club. This would not be possible without your support at fundraising initiatives throughout the 
year.   
 
Fundraising 
 
The Halloween Disco will take place on Monday 29 October 2018.  More information will be provided 
shortly. 
 
We will also be launching an exciting new fundraising initiative soon.  This will be our last enterprise for 
the year with the profits being allocated for a specific resource which will be determined at the next 
General Meeting.  Watch this space for details as they come to hand. 
 
School Banking 
 
Don’t forget to bring your bank books on Friday for school banking! Great rewards still up for grabs. 
 
Next Meeting 
 
A change to the date and venue for the next General Meeting.  The meeting will be held on Wednesday 
28 November 2018 at Everglades Country Club.   We plan to meet for a quick bite to eat (purchased by 
yourself) followed by a more informal style of meeting.  This will be our last gathering for the year and we 
hope you will come and see the P&C in action. 
 

Urgent News regarding Uniform Shop 
 
We are still looking for a Uniform Shop Coordinator.  The position involves running the Uniform Shop for 
the P&C, ordering stock, attending to stocktakes and all other aspects of running and maintaining the 
Uniform Shop.  You can choose the morning or afternoon to open that is suitable to you.   
  
Unfortunately, if we do not get a Coordinator, we have no choice that as from Term 4 to close the shop 
front, and all orders will be via email and payments online only.    The orders will be distributed to your 
child’s class once a week when a volunteer is available. 
  
Please if you can spare an hour a week and can undertake this position please come forward and let 
myself know at wwpspandc@live.com.au. 
  
Tina Jackson 
President WWPS P&C 
 

  

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
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Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 
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Fancy trying cricket?  

Have you played before but it's been a while? Southern Spirit 
cricket club are looking to enter a team in this year's ladies (min 
age 14) T20 league. Please contact Kelly at bambiao@hotmail.com 
for more information. Sign up for some fun!  

 

 

Woy Woy Wombats Water Polo 

REGO DATES 
Online from Saturday 24 September 
We take Active Kids Vouchers - Woy Woy Wombats are a registered 
Active Kids provider  
www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher 
 
COME & TRY  
Thursday 18 October 7pm @ PLC Woy Woy 
Thursday  25 October 7pm @ PLC Woy Woy 
 

Contact: secretarywombats@gmail.com  
www.facebook.com/groups/158936447483851/?ref=bookmarks 
 
 

mailto:bambiao@hotmail.com
http://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher
mailto:secretarywombats@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/158936447483851/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwirtbCal7ndAhUGgbwKHb6gD0gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.vectorstock.com/royalty-free-vector/cricket-bat-and-cricket-ball-vector-1645967&psig=AOvVaw1uJcgXuXGIjHF9tg34xWy1&ust=1536969355599459
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